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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

OCTOBER 2022 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Chairman’s Monthly Update 

 

Firstly, by the time you receive this edition of Village News the 
country will have been through a very difficult time with the 
passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. 

The Parish Council would like to have something in the village to 
remember Her Majesty by because of the profound impact she had 
on the country during her 70 year reign. 

Therefore we would like to ask residents if you have ideas on how 
this could be achieved. 

Any ideas or thoughts you have about this please contact the Clerk 
or myself via email (account details in the Village News).  The 
members of the Council will then consider them and decide on the 
most apt, suitable and affordable. 

Secondly, I would like to ask residents who have an interest in the 
village activities, and would like to play a part in these activities to 
possibly consider opting to become a Parish Councillor. 

We have a number of vacancies at the moment and it would be 
nice to bring some "new blood" onto the Council to help us push 
through the ideas that we have and it will give you an opportunity 
to take an active role in these ideas and activities.  

Please feel free to contact the Clerk or myself and we would be 
glad to go through things in more detail  

 

  Cllr. Paul Fieldgate 
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Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II 

1926 - 2022 

It is with profound sadness that Healing Parish Council learnt of 

the death of Her Majesty, The Queen. We extend our heartfelt 

condolences to His Majesty, The King, and to the Royal Family. 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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Due to the very sad news of the death of her late Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II, 

the September meeting of the Council was not held. 

This was due to the number of legal days of notice required between the 

publication of the Agenda and the date of the meeting, falling on days of national 

mourning, whereby those days cannot be counted as formal notice days. 

This of course could not be foreseen as the Agenda was published on the 

Wednesday before the sad news about the Queen had been received. 

Therefore the earliest the Council could have then rescheduled the meeting for 

would have been w/c 26th September.  It was thought therefore best to leave it 

until the October meeting. 

All planning applications received by the Council will now be put before the 

October meeting along with any other outstanding business to be conducted. 

Updates: 

By the time you receive the Newsletter, the zip wire on Poplar Park will have 

been completed. 

The new informal lending library at the Village Hall has been very successful and 

residents have been dropping books off for us.  Thank you to everyone who has 

donated books and we hope residents will make good use of this facility. 

The tickets for the Fashion Show are on sale and please contact us if you would 

like to come as we may have some left in the run up to the Show. 

The next important date in the Council’s calendar will be Remembrance Sunday 

which this year will be on Sunday 13th November 2022.  The usual parade and 

service at the Cenotaph will be held. 

 

 

 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

October 2022 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council ser-

vices. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another en-

quiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish Council 

offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

WEDNESDAY 5th OCTOBER 2022 

2PM TO 4 PM 

 

November Healing News 

The next edition will be for November 2022 

Any items for inclusion in the November edition should be 

with us by  

Friday 14th October 2022 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Hedge and Tree Maintenance 

Would all residents please note that it is an offence to allow any 

of the trees, hedges, shrubs etc. on your property to obstruct 

either the roadway or footpath by overhanging or growing over 

your boundary. 

Most residents are very considerate and regularly trim back their 

front hedges, trees etc., but there are some which are overgrown 

and causing problems for pedestrians and other road users in 

passing by. 

So if you could please make sure that your property boundaries 

which might front onto a road or pathway aren’t causing any 

nuisance or obstruction for those 

wishing to pass by, it would be much 

appreciated! 

The Parish Council 

Fly Tipping of Garden Waste/Hedge and lawn cuttings etc. 

Would residents please be reminded that they should NOT dis-

pose of grass cuttings or any other garden waste etc. on public 

land or by the roadside.  NELC does provide for a small cost 

each year a garden waste bin and there are compost bins which 

you can buy for your garden etc.  Please do NOT dump on the 

road side or on the nearest piece of public land or park. 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update September 2022 

Crime 

There were forty two reported crimes across the Wolds Ward 
during August. Three offences were recorded for Healing. 

A male booked a room at the Healing Manor Hotel and left, 
failing to pay for the room.                                                                                                 
One assault.                                                                                                                 
One report of sending malicious communications.  

There has been one reports of ASB. A report of about cars 
driving at speed, performing doughnuts and general vehicle asb 
around EuroParc on 27th August.                                                                                  

                                               

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 
right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence 
and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which 
we all live and work.                                                                                                        
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our 
patrols in the area. The number to call for non-emergency issues 
is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 591 Danielle Drake 
Danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                     
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell 
diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                 

Follow us on Twitter 
@ImminghamWolds                                                                                                                              

 
           

. 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 11th October 2022 

And 

Tuesday  8th November 2022 

7.30 PM 

 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 

 

mailto:Danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Parking within the Village 
Would all residents please remember to park considerately 
within the Village and also encourage visitors to their homes 
and businesses etc. to do the same. 
 
It is very inconsiderate to park over someone’s driveway, or 
directly opposite it, so it then makes it difficult for someone to 
get their vehicles out etc. 
 
Also, please remember the restrictions in place with regard to 
parking on verges and pavements.  NELC’s  Enforcement Officers 
do work over weekends as well as weekdays, so please bear in 
mind fixed penalty tickets can be issued at any time. 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Neil Cass  neilc.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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EVENTS NEWS 

 

FASHION SHOW 

Friday 7th October 2022 at 7.30 pm 

£5 per ticket and free welcome glass of wine on arrival 

Plenty of quality name fashions to buy on the night 

(Further details to follow for ticket sales) 

See page opposite  

 

 

QUIZ NIGHT—This event has now fully sold out 

for 22nd October—we will try and hold further 

quizzes as these are very popular event so do 

keep an eye on the Newsletter and on our social 

media pages on FB and Instagram.  We do share 

our FB posts with the Healing residents page 

too. 
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Village Walk  
You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday Oct 9th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 3 
miles. All welcome to join us.    

This will be our annual charity walk and we invite you 
to make a donation towards Water Aid. We take clean 
water for granted but in so many places around the 
world it is not available. Water Aid helps to provide 
new wells or other sources of clean water. Will you 
help?   

If you cannot walk that day we welcome your donation 
and if you do not wish to donate we still welcome you 
on the walk. If you want to do a bit more then get 
people to sponsor your walk.  

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 
for further information or to give a dona-
tion.   

HALL NEWS!! 

There is now an informal library/book lending up at 

the Village Hall.  The bookcase is in the main reception 

and we ask that everyone who uses this please re-

spects the facility and returns books/jigsaws etc. both 

in a timely fashion and in the state they borrowed 

them in.  The facility is open when the Hall is open. 
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FASHION SHOW 

Friday 7th October 2022 

At the new Village Hall, Poplar Road Park, Healing 

Start time 7.15 for 7.30 pm 

Tickets:  £ 5.00  

Free glass of wine or soft drink on arrival 

This Show is provided by Lincs Fashions and has high street and 

some designer brands at reduced prices. 

Models are provided by the Parish Council !! 

All ladies fashions—there will be a private room for changing so you 

can try before you buy and you can pay by cash or card 

Lots of different sizes available! 

To reserve a ticket please email Kathy at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com or call us on 

07494 577661 

THERE ARE STILL SOME TICKETS REMAINING FOR 

THE FASHION SHOW—PLEASE CALL US ON 07494 

577661 OR EMAIL US AS ABOVE 
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CRAFT FAIR 

Sunday 27th November 2022 10 to 3 pm 

This is a change to the previously advertised date  - 

NEW DATE IS SUNDAY 27TH NOVEMBER 

Charity Craft Fair with 20 stalls and craft area for 

children to occupy them whilst parents look at the 

stalls! 

Refreshments on sale with all proceeds  to the Pink 

Rose Suite 

 

CHRISTMAS EVENT WITH FATHER CHRISTMAS 

GROTTO 

Sunday 11th December 2022 

Further details will follow in next Newsletter but 

there will be a Christmas Tree outside of the new 

Village Hall, refreshments on sale, some carol singing 

from some of the younger members of the Village 

groups and a visit from Santa with small gifts for the 

children. 

Times to be confirmed. 
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View from the Pew 

 
How do you cope with change? Because we are all individuals, we 
react differently to the changes life inevitably brings.  Some people 
hate routine, and get bored easily by “sameness”. Others are really 
upset if they have to deal with the unknown. Some are “copers” 
who deal with whatever life brings. 
     It is great help if there are things which we can really rely on. If 
we have a very supportive   network of people on whom we can 
rely, that is a great reassurance. One of the things we can all do is 
“be there” for someone else in time of trouble. 
     Having familiar things around us can bring a sense of security. 
Often our “things” bring memories of something lovely in our lives. 
We recently celebrated our diamond wedding.  We were married on 
my parents’ silver wedding day, so in 1987 we had a joint silver/
golden wedding celebration. On our lounge wall we have a picture 
of a bluebell wood, which my father bought after my mother had 
accepted his proposal of marriage in a bluebell wood! 
     In our national life we are in the middle of lots of uncertainties. 
There has been upheaval in government, and the loss of our beloved 
Queen, whose mere presence brought a sense of continuity and 
reassurance that there are at least some things which don’t change.  
    The thing which enabled her to be so dedicated was what she 
viewed as her calling from God. She kept to her vows made at her 
coronation. 
Having a faith in an unchangeable God can transform our lives. The 
experience of prayer teaches that in whatever circumstance we find 
ourselves, the inner strength to cope comes from the spiritual 
presence of our great God of love, whose coming as Jesus showed 
how great is His love for those whom He created. 
      Let us keep our eyes on Jesus, who showed us how to live! 
         Elizabeth Ede 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

OCTOBER 2022 

 
October 2nd    10.00 a.m.  At Healing Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

  10.00 a.m.  At Keelby  Preacher: Mrs. Ruth Constant 

October 9th   10.00 a.m.  At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d Mary Vickers 

  Harvest Festival 

October 16th 10.00 a.m.  At Healing  Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede    
            10.00 a.m   At Keelby   Preacher: Mr. Mark Lenton  
  

October 23rd  10.00 a.m. At Keelby  Preacher: Rev’d John Boardman 

    Holy Communion 

October 30th   10.00 a.m.  At Keelby Preacher: Mr. Ivan Stead 

 

Flower Rota for October 
October  2nd    Mrs. P. Hytch 

October 9th   At  Keelby 

October 16th   Mrs. E. Ede 

October 23rd   At  Keelby 

October 30th   At Keelby 

 

Youth activities                            
Sunday Club Sundays 10.00-11.00 a.m. At Keelby 

 

Minister: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

Telephone 01472-871199 

Email revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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DIARY DATES !!!!! 

 CHRISTMAS EVENT  

SUNDAY 11TH DECEMBER 2022 

2 TO 5 PM AT THE VILLAGE HALL 

Refreshments, carol singing, choir from the Nursery and 

Santa’s Grotto.  More details in next Healing News. 

 

Sunday 13th November 2022 

Remembrance Day Service and Parade 

Usual 10.30 am parade from the Royal British Legion and 

service at the Cenotaph as usual 

 

MIDSUMMER EVENT 

SATURDAY 24TH JUNE 2023 

Village Fete in the afternoon—stalls, dog show, refresh-

ments followed by a Mid-Summer Music Festival in the 

evening with live music and a bar 

All on Poplar Road Park on the site of the New Hall. 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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10% discount for Healing News Readers—quote code Healing10 
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If you have an interesting article for the Healing News, 

or have a thank you letter or special birthday greeting 

for someone, please send it over to us for inclusion in 

the next or future edition. 

Perhaps your group is doing something interesting, per-

haps you have done something for charity?  Or perhaps 

you have a poem others may enjoy?   

 healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Please try and 

support those who 

advertise in the 

Newsletter.   

Many of the 

advertisers give 

discounts etc. to 

Healing residents if 

you mention that 

you obtained their 

contact details from 

the advert in the 

Newsletter. 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR OCTOBER 2022 

 

SUNDAY       2ND OCTOBER         11.00AM       MORNING WORSHIP 

SUNDAY       9TH OCTOBER            9.00AM       HOLY COMMUNION 

SUNDAY     16TH OCTOBER          11.00AM      MORNING PRAYER 

SUNDAY     23RD OCTOBER          11.00AM      MORNING WORSHIP 

SUNDAY    30TH OCTOBER           11.00AM      MORNING PRAYER 

 

THE REV.   MARK HUTSON 07745369630 

 

 

CHURCHWARDENS: 

Christina Coleman       01472 280120  

Kevin Onn                      01472 883478  

 

If any further information is required, please speak to any church member 
or the Churchwardens. 

 

The church is open on a Tuesday afternoon at 2pm for private and personal 
prayer. 

A service of Evening Prayer will be held at 4.30pm. All welcome. 

 

Enquiries for marriages and christenings please get in touch with the 
churchwardens. 
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Zip Wire and Parks Update! 

 

At the time of going to press, the main part of 

the zip wire had been completed and hopefully, by the time this 

Newsletter reaches you, the cable will also have been finished. 

Massive thanks to the Lottery Community Fund who supported 

our bid to have this piece of equipment installed at the Park. 

 

Christmas Tree at the Park 

The Parish Council has approved a Christmas Tree to be put in at 

the park, in front of the new Village Hall.  Works are already un-

derway to install the necessary electrics etc. and lights have been 

ordered and it will all be ready for the Christmas Season this year.   

 

Improved Lighting at the Park 

Some new lighting has been installed, with the kind cooperation of 

the Scouts who have let us put some lighting on the corner of the 

Scout Hut.  This now lights the car park and the path to the  Village 

Hall for all of our users. 
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HEALING AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 

 

Firstly a huge thanks to our members who supported our Late 
Summer Show last month, entries were down slightly but it has 
been ,weather wise, a difficult growing season. 

For our October meeting, Tuesday 4th , 7.30pm at The Village 
Hall, we are looking forward to hearing from Joy Croot and John 
Cottingham—very keen and knowledgeable ornitholgists,who 
will tell us about Swifts, those delightful little birds who share 
their lives with us during the Summer. 

Joy led the campaign to encourage Healing residents to have 
Swift boxes placed around the Village this year. 

Guests are, as always, very welcome to attend our meetings. 

 

Call 01472887966 for further information. 

 

 

 


